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JANUARY 2019 PUBLIC NOTICES 

SHIRE ROAD MAINTENANCE SCHEDULE 

Job Description Completion (est.) 

Julimar Road (SLK 8-10.6) March 2019 

Julimar Road (SLK 0-1.78)  March 2019 

Julimar Road (SLK 15.96-17.64) March 2019 

River Road (SLK 5.70-7.08) February 2019 to April 2019 

TOODYAY WASTE TRANSFER STATION 
OPENING TIMES 

 

Where: Railway Road, Toodyay   
Opening Times: open every day of the week from 8.00am to 
12.00pm, excluding Good Friday, Anzac Day, Christmas Day,  
Boxing Day and New Year’s Day.  
Contact: 9574 2661 during work hours  

‘FOR SALE’ 

The current community bus is at Pickles Auctioneers along with a 
number of the Shire’s Fleet cars which are also being sold.  If you are 
interested in possibly purchasing any of these vehicles, please feel 
free to contact Pickles Auctioneers directly on  (08) 6595 0777 or 

email: perthinfo@pickles.com.au 

PROPOSED APPLICATION FOR PUBLIC COMMENT 
REDEVELOPMENT OF FORMER PARKS AND DEPOT SITE - RSL 

LOT 3-6 CLINTON STREET, TOODYAY FOR CIVIC USE 

The Shire of Toodyay is working in partnership with the Returned and Services League (RSL) Toodyay Sub-branch towards 
the redevelopment of the former Parks and Gardens Depot on Clinton Street in Toodyay. 

Your views on the proposed redevelopment are welcome.  The proposal is available for inspection at the Shire of Toodyay 
Administration Centre during office hours and on the Shire’s website at www.toodyay.wa.gov.au 

Submissions on the proposed development are to be addressed in writing and lodged with the Chief Executive Officer, by 
4.00pm Wednesday, 16 January 2019. 

Shire of Toodyay Contact Details 
 

The ‘Old Courthouse’ 
15 Fiennes Street (PO Box 96) 
TOODYAY  WA  6566 
 

Administration: (08) 9574 9300  
Works and Services Depot: (08) 9574 9360 
Community Development: (08) 9574 9390 
Rangers: (08) 9574 9370 
Toodyay Public Library: (08) 9574 2323 
Toodyay Visitor Centre: (08) 9574 9380 
 

Email: records@toodyay.wa.gov.au 
Web: http://www.toodyay.wa.gov.au 

Visitor Centre web: www.toodyay.com 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

OF ELECTORS 
Local Government Act 1995 (s.5.29) 

  

At an Ordinary Meeting of Council held on 18 December 2018, the 

Shire of Toodyay Council resolved to set the date for the Annual 

General Meeting of Electors as follows: 

Date: Tuesday, 29 January 2019 

Time: 7.00pm 

Venue: Toodyay Memorial Hall 

All electors, ratepayers and residents of the Shire of Toodyay are 

welcome to attend. 

The meeting will consider the Annual Report for 2017/2018. 

Copies of the 2017/2018 Annual Report incorporating the Audited 

Annual Financial Report, Toodyay Corporate Business Plan and 

the Toodyay Strategic Community Plan is available on the Shire 

website and will be available at the meeting. 

UPCOMING COUNCIL MEETINGS - Council Chambers 

Meeting 2019 Date Time 

Agenda Briefing 15 January  4.00pm 

Works Advisory Committee 17 January  4.00pm 

Ordinary Council Meeting 22 January  4.00pm 

Bushfire Advisory Committee 5 February  6.00pm 

Community and Public 

Transport Committee 
7 February 5.00pm 

Inquiry - update  
There is not much news about the inquiry  as  yet,  other  than the  

inquiry  is  in  response to a number of  complaints  received  by  the  

Department   from   groups  and  individuals  from within  the  Toodyay  

Community 

To date, the Shire has not been informed as to when the inquiry will 

commence, how many investigators will be involved or how long the 

inquiry  is likely to take.  The terms of reference are also still to be 

finalised by the Department of Local Government. 

if you have any questions, please call the Shire and ask to speak with 

one of the ‘Team’.  We will do our best to answer your  queries  how-

ever,  we  do  ask  that  you  understand  that  the information we will 

be authorised to give out will be limited  - but, as always, we will do 

our best !  

Toodyay Shire Council has funds available in Budget to purchase a 
12 seater (11 passengers plus driver) Community Bus.  This bus 
would be available for  hire to local residents and community groups 
and could be driven under a standard ‘C’ class license.  Fees and 
Bond are still to be considered by Council.  

The Shire would like community input via a very short survey on what 
the potential  use of a community bus would be.  Hard copies will be 

available at various Shire Offices including the Morangup Library. 

The survey is also available on the Shire’s website, facebook page 
and at: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ToodyayCommunityBusSurvey 

Your survey responses must be received by the Shire no later than 
4.00pm on Friday, 1 February 2019.  For any further enquiries, 
please contact Audrey Bell, Manager Community Development on 
9574 9391. 

       Shire of Toodyay Community Bus Survey 

mailto:perthinfo@pickles.com.au
http://www.toodyay.wa.gov.au
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ToodyayCommunityBusSurvey
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Future of Local Government Forum  

WALGA,   LG   Professionals   and   the  Department  of  Local 
Government, Sport and Cultural Industries are jointly hosting a 
State-wide  forum  on  30  January 2019 on the Future of Local 
Government. 

The forum will cover two areas, firstly the current Local Government 
Act   review   and  secondly  speakers  on  the  future  of  Local 
Government from a national and international perspective, as well 
as a presentation on what modern legislation looks like. 

There will also be an opportunity for attendees to provide their 
thoughts on the future of Local Government and ideas on what a 
new Local Government Act could look like.  Details are as follows : 

Date:  Wednesday, 30 January 2019 

Time:  10:00am to 3:30pm (registration from 9:30am) 

Venue:  Technology Park Function Centre 
 2 Brodie Hall Drive, Bentley 

Cost:  $65.00 (Incl. GST) 

RSVP:  Friday, 25 January 2019 

To  register  for  this  event,  go  the   Local  Government  and 
Communities website. 

The program will be finalised early in the New Year. 

AUSTRALIA DAY CITIZENS OF THE YEAR NOMINATIONS 
Each  year on Australia Day,  the Citizen of the Year Awards give local government around the State the 
opportunity to acknowledge the  contribution and celebrate community engagement of people within the 
community.  The Awards reward and recognise individuals and organisations making a  notable  contribution 
during the current year, and/or to those who have given outstanding service over a number of years. 

Outstanding  contribution and community service includes areas that contribute to the advancement and 
overall wellbeing of a community.   

What better way to start your Australia Day celebrations than with a free BBQ breakfast, served to you by 
our Councillors, live music and family entertainment and kids, don't forget your bathers!!  So, come on  down 

to Duidgee Park  between 7.30am and 10.00am, enjoy the breakfast and support the well deserved nominees for Citizen of the Year. 

This year the nominees for Toodyay in each of the three category are: 

President’s Pen 
Welcome to 2019.  

The Shire has a very challenging year 
ahead with a number of major projects for 
administration to oversee.  

The  Sport  and   Recreation  Precinct 
construction tenders are to be advertised 
in the coming months, with the aquatic 
centre being the first section of the pro-
ject.   A further community information 
session is scheduled for Saturday, 
19   January  2019  with  the  Project 

Management Team and Architects in attendance to answer your 
questions.  The update session will commence at 10am, finishing 
around 12noon and will be held at the Toodyay Sports Pavilion.  

The Shire has been setting aside funds for the replacement of the 
roof at the  Newcastle Goal Museum.  Proceeding with this project 
has   been   made   possible  with  grant  funding  received  from 
LotteryWest.   With this support we are looking forward to getting this 
work completed. 

The Shire has been successful in gaining Emergency Service Levy 
(ESL) capital funding from the Department of Fire and Emergency 
Services for a new fire station for the Coondle Nunile Volunteer Bush 
Fire Brigade.  The tender specification has been prepared in consul-
tation with the brigade, and we look forward to having the project 

completed  for the 2019/2020 fire season.  The new shed will be 
located near the Coondle Wheat Bin and will provide more space to 
accommodate larger appliances and will provide better meeting and 
training  facilities.   We  have  also  been  awarded  a  grant  for  the 
extension of the Morangup Fire Shed, perhaps better described as 
the Morangup Colocation Centre  

Councillors will be preparing and serving breakfast in Duidgee Park 
on Australia Day - Saturday, 26 January 2019 which will be followed 
by a Citizenship Ceremony and the announcement of the Community 
Citizen of the Year Award winners.   Awards will be announced in 3 
categories:  Active Citizenship (Group or Event); Senior Citizen of 
the Year; and Community Citizen of the Year.   Pop  on down to 
Duidgee Park from 7.30 for the free community breakfast. 

Shire  meetings  and  dates  have  changed!!   The Shire will now 
conduct  Agenda Briefings on  the third  Tuesday of  each month 
replacing what was ‘Council Forums’ which were previously held on 
the second Tuesday of each month.  Ordinary Council Meetings will 
remain on the fourth Tuesday of each month. Quarterly Strategic 
Meetings have been scheduled beginning on  12  February 2019 
being held on the second Tuesday of May, August and November 
2019.   The  Shire  has  also scheduled a series of 6 Community 
Information Sessions, with 2 in each of Bejoording, Morangup and 
Toodyay.  You can also look out for us at the monthly Toodyay 
Farmers Markets. 

I would like to wish everyone a happy, safe and prosperous New 

Year for 2019. 

TOODYAY – Dementia Friendly Community 

Funded by the WA Country Health Service, supported by the Shire of 
Toodyay, Alzheimer’s WA held its community consultation sessions 
on 11 December 2018 at the Toodyay Community Centre. Toodyay 
will become one of four Dementia Friendly Communities, alongside 
Margaret River, Manjimup and York.  

In a dementia-friendly community: 

 people are aware of and understand dementia; 

 people with dementia continue to be active participants in 
their own lives; 

 businesses provide accessible services to people with de-
mentia, including having staff who understand dementia and 
know how to communicate effectively; 

 employers provide support for people living with the disabili-
ties of dementia to continue with paid employment; 

 the physical environment enables people with dementia to get 
out and about safely; 

 social groups and organisations are welcoming and inclusive 
of members with dementia. 

With the support of their employer, community, local businesses and 
organisations, neighbours, friends and family members, people with 
dementia can continue to do many of the things they did before they 
received  a  diagnosis.   Increased  community  awareness  about 
dementia will support people to continue involvement in activities 
they  enjoy,  reduce  social isolation and add meaning, value and 
purpose to their day-to-day lives. 

With   fantastic   input  provided  from  our  community  and local 
businesses, a working group will now be formed to put an action plan 
into place for our town.  

Active Citizenship (Group or Event)  
Toodyay Op Shop 

Avon Valley Shotokan Karate Club 
Toodyay Friends of the River 

Senior Citizen of the Year 

Peter Kirkland 

Larry Graham 
Jeff Roberts 

Community Citizen of the Year 
John Prater 

Debra Andrijich 
Tanya Stuart 
Roz Davidson 

The Choose Respect Campaign is a collaboration between the 
Toodyay Community Safety & Crime Prevention Association, 
Toodyay Police, Toodyay District High School and the Shire of 
Toodyay. 

Our  collaborative community is committed to providing a safe, 
supportive environment for all of our members. 

Choose Respect Principal No 1 

Every human being is unique, and has inherent worth and value, 
therefore should be treated with Respect.  Respect means being 
treated with care and consideration.  

Choose Respect Principal No 2 

Respect  is  not  only an attitude, but an observable behaviour. 
Below are some examples of where Respect can be clearly 
demonstrated: 

 Respect for others 

 Respect for yourself 

 Respect for Property 

 Respect for Positions of Authority 

 Respect for the Environment 

 Respect for Learning 

Visit Toodyay 
 

Have you joined the ‘Visit Toodyay’   
Facebook page? 
 
The Toodyay Visitors Centre has a NEW Facebook page which 
will keep you up to date with all things Toodyay to share with 
your friends and family. 
 

Main  Roads  has  now  received  federal 
funding  and  approval to widen a 1.2 km 
section of road between Racecourse Road 
and Clackline Toodyay Road in early 2019. 
Consequently, preconstruction  works  to 
prepare for these works will commence soon. 

Fencing works are due to commence next 
week  at  various  sections,  which will be 
followed by removal of vegetation approxi-
mately a week after. Works will be ongoing 
until the end of February 2019.  There will be 
intermittent   lane   closures   and  speed 
restrictions during the vegetation works.   

Further  Information regarding the expansion 
of  Clackline  Nature  Reserve  and other 
environmental  benefits  of  the  project  are 
available on the Shire’s website. 

Main  Roads  understand  this  is  a really 
busy time with harvest finishing and people 

on holidays,  but if residents wish to meet to 
discuss the works, arrangements may be 
made to meet with Main Roads.  A map of 
the road upgrades has been placed at the 
Shire   and   positive  feedback  is  being 
received.  So please feel free to pop into the 
Shire offices and have a look at the proposed 
Toodyay Road upgrades.  The maps are 
located in the reception area. 

If you would like more information please 
contact Main Roads by phone: 138 138; 
email: enquiries@mainroads.wa.gov.au or 
visit their website: www.mainroads.wa.gov.au 
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TOODYAY LIBRARY TALK – January 2019  
Happy New Year, library lovers! After a refreshing Christmas 
break (refreshing and rapid – time flies when you’re recovering 
from a festive food coma) we are back in business for 2019, and 
we  can’t  wait  to  continue  offering  Toodyay  superior  library 
services.  

New To The Library In January  

Every month we stack our shelves with hundreds of brand new 
books, audio books, DVDs and junior titles – and this one is no 
exception. We’re especially excited about all of the adult fiction 
now available to borrow, and we hope you will be too. Here’s a 
sample of what’s in stock: 

Flames, Robbie Arnott  

Homeward Hound, Rita Mae Brown  

Look Alive Twenty-Five, Janet Evanovich 

Target Alex Cross, James Patterson  

Of Blood and Bone, Nora Roberts   

If you’d rather kick back on the couch with a movie or TV series, 
grab some popcorn and seasons 1 and 2 of The Crown, Jimmy 
Barnes: Working Class Boy, Lost In Translation or The Spy Who 
Dumped Me. And that’s just a few of your options – you’ll have to 
visit us to check out the rest.  

Get Social (Media) With Us 

Forget to join the library on Facebook in 
2018? It’s never too late.  Just head to 
facebook.com/groups/Toodyay Library or 
scan the QR code using your smartphone. 
That’s all it takes to have new stock notifi-
cations, event information and much more pop up in your news-
feed.  You can also message us any time if you have a problem 
or question…as long as it’s library-related, of course.  

Morangup Library: New Year, New Dates 

Are you a resident of Morangup who loves to read?  Do you enjoy 
coffee,  cake  and  conversation?   Then feel free to visit us at the 
Morangup Community Hall, 46 Wallaby Way, on the second and 
fourth Tuesday of each month from 2pm: 

Thanks to all of our members for their patience during our festive 
break.  We hope to see you – and some new faces – in the library 
throughout 2019.  

Carrie, Jasmin B, Jasmin D and Lindy  

MORANGUP LIBRARY 2019 

January 8 and 22 July 9 and 23 

February 12 and 26 August 13 and 27 

March 12 and 26 September 10 and 24 

April 9 and 23 October 8 and 22 

May 14 and 28 November 12 and 26 

June 11 and 25 December 10, and 17 

Mozzies!!! 
Mosquitoes can at times impact significantly on the health and lifestyle 
of residents and visitors to the region. 

The  Shire  is involved in mosquito management on public land, but 
residents have responsibility for management on their own property and 
for protecting themselves and their families from mosquito bites.  

Of  the  100  mosquito  species  found  in  WA,  only 30 species are 
considered to be major pests and/or possible carriers of viruses 
(including, Ross River virus (RRV), Barmah Forest virus (BFV), Murray 
Valley encephalitis (MVE) virus and West Nile virus Kunjin strain 
(WNVKUN))  that  can  cause  diseases  in humans.  For the novice 
entomologist  –  the disease carrying mosquitoes (mostly Aedes and 
Culex species) have white stripes and spotted markings. 

What can you do? 

Even  with  our  best combined efforts 
mosquitoes will always be a fact of life in 
Toodyay. As such, when you are out and 
about in mosquito prone areas make sure 
that  you wear loose fitting clothes that 
cover as much of your skin as possible 
and apply a mosquito repellent, preferably 
with DEET or Picaridin. 

On your property, you can: 

 empty any containers on the property that are holding water, 
ensure  to  clean  and  refill  pet  and  animal  drinking  water 
containers regularly. 

 ensure swimming pools and/ or spas are sufficiently chlorinated 
and cleaned regularly. 

 fit  rainwater  tanks  with  insect-proof  mesh, including inlet, 
overflow and inspection ports. 

 ensure septic tank vent pipes are fitted with mosquito proof 
cowls. 

Are DEET and Picaridin safe? 

All topical insect repellents sold in Australia must be registered with 
the Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority (APVMA). 

The APVMA assess products for their efficacy and safety. 

Repellents are considered safe when applied correctly. With extremely 
widespread use DEET, and increasingly picaridin, (over many years) 
these  have had few reported adverse reactions.  As such,  the two 
products  have  been  endorsed  by  health  authorities both here in 
Australia and internationally as a safest most effective way to avoid 
mosquito bites. However, if you experience a serious reaction, consult 
your GP or call the Poison Information Centre Australia on 13 11 26. 

What about ‘natural’ repellents? 

Products derived from plants are often perceived to be a more natural 
alternative  to the chemical products such as DEET and picaridin. 
Homemade concoctions of essential oils, particularly Eucalyptus and 
Melaleuca  oils,  are  often   promoted  as  the  “safe alternative”  to 
commercially available repellents.  Unfortunately, several studies have 
found that essential oils provide only limited protection (see link for peer 
reviewed  journal  articles)   from   biting   mosquitoes.   Registered 
commercial   products  that  contain  botanical  extracts  offer  some 
protection but will need to be reapplied far more frequently than even 
the low concentration DEET- or picaridin-based repellents. 

BEEKEEPING 

REGULATIONS AND FOOD SAFETY 

Toodyay  has  many annual events including the Moondyne 
Festival,  Fibre Festival, Toodyay International Food Festival 
and Family Fun Day (which coincides with the Avon Descent), 
and the Toodyay Agricultural Show. Monthly farmers markets 
within the Shire ensure there is local food for sale that sup-
ports our regionally grown produce and, in particular, endors-
es safe food products for all to enjoy. 

Western Australian honey is 
among the best in the world. 
Its jarrah  honey  has  excel-
lent  anti-microbial properties 
and similar to that of Manuka 
honey from New Zealand.  
The industry in WA is notable for its freedom from diseases and 
even exports bees to countries such as Canada each year. 

The Western Australian Farmers Federation (Inc) 
(WAFarmers) represent all our commercial beekeepers in WA. 
However they recently raised concerns that ‘backyard’ or 
‘small  lot’  honey are not being closely monitored by local 
governments  to  ensure  that  health regulations are being 
followed. The process of extracting and packing honey needs 
to comply with the Food Standards Australia New Zealand 
Food Safety Standards. For further information please call the 
Shire’s Environmental Health Officer on 9574 9300 or email us 
at records@toodyay.wa.gov.au 

The WAFarmers further stated that ..we are pleased by the 
interest and influx of beekeepers to the industry, however we 
would like to ensure that people selling honey are a registered 
food  business  and inspected by local government health 
officers to ensure they are following the laws and meeting 
food safety standards and warning/labelling requirements. 

Becoming a Beekeeper in Western Australia 

For all information on starting your own Apiary or selling honey 
in the Shire of Toodyay, please contact the Shire on 9574 
9300 and ask to speak with an Environmental Health Officer.  

The best source of information on becoming a bee keeper (or 
to  read everything about WA bees, diseases and apiary 
equipment)  is  the  Department  of Primary Industries and 
Regional Development's Agriculture and Food division. This 
department  is  committed to growing and protecting WA's 
agriculture and food sector and information can be found at:  

https://www.agric.wa.gov.au/plant-biosecurity/becoming-beekeeper-
western-australia 

Once again we are preparing 
the  Toodyay  Community 
Directory. All advertising  is 
through Fairfax Media - so if 
you  would  like  to  place any 
form   of  advert  -  please 
contact Fairfax directly on 
9622 5500. 
If you would like to include 
your contact details in the 
Directory or you have 
changed any of your details, 
please fill out the form below 
and send it in to the Shire 
Administration.  If you need 

further information, please call the Shire on 9574 9300. 

Community Directory Details 

Please complete this form if you have CHANGES to existing 
entries or have a NEW entry. 

Section      ☐  Telephone Index         ☐  Handy Numbers 
                  ☐  Community Groups 

Name: 

Address: 

  

Postal Address: 

Phone Number: 

Please complete details of existing listing TO BE DELETED or  
REPLACED (with new details above) 

Name: 

Address: 

  

Phone Number: 

Other Information: 

  

Wheatbelt GP Network would like to introduce 
Dr Deepak  who commences his full time role at 
the Toodyay clinic on Monday, 14 January 
2019.  Deepak is an experienced GP who has 
passed all his requirements to be a Member of 
the RACGP.  He is living locally and will provide 
full time services to the residents of Toodyay. 
Deepak  is  a  great  clinician who is able to 
manage  acute,  chronic  conditions  and  is 

experienced in paediatrics and aged care.  

Deepak will start seeing clients on the afternoon of 14 January 2019.  

http://www.apvma.gov.au/
http://www.bioone.org/doi/abs/10.2987/09-0016.1
http://www.nejm.org/doi/full/10.1056/NEJMoa011699
http://www.nejm.org/doi/full/10.1056/NEJMoa011699
mailto:records@toodyay.wa.gov.au
https://www.agric.wa.gov.au/plant-biosecurity/becoming-beekeeper-western-australia
https://www.agric.wa.gov.au/plant-biosecurity/becoming-beekeeper-western-australia
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FEBRUARY TOODYAY MARKETS  

will be held at twilight in Stirling Park 

Saturday, 16 February 2019 

5:00pm to 8:00pm 

Come along, meet with  Councillors and 

admin staff and catch up on what’s  

happening with Sport and Rec Precinct. 

Australian Adventure Passport 
Hundreds  of  tourist  outlets  across  Australia  have  joined  the 
Australian Adventure Passport Network and we are working to add 
many more.  These Passports are available now at the Toodyay 
Visitors Centre - Aussie Adventure Passport! 

Collecting passport stamps will capture your own unique memories 
and create a wonderful souvenir of your travels and adventures. 

This passport has been created to collect stamps and memories 
as you travel our amazing nation. Participating destinations are 
ready  for  adventurers  of all ages to stamp your passport and 
record your travels.  For details  and participating destinations go 
to www.australianadventurepassport.com 

More  destinations  will  be  added  so  keep checking back for 
updates.  Put your stamp on Australia!! 

The Toodyay Valley for all Seasons  brochure has a new look for 2019.   The  
brochure  highlights  visitor  experiences  in  Toodyay including exploring, 

reconnecting with nature and stepping back in time.  

The  Valley  for  all  Seasons brochure  is distributed through  the Toodyay 
Visitor Centre,  other  WA  visitor  centres  and  a  number  of  trade  and  
consumer  shows.  This  year the brochure will also be displayed in the Perth 

Airport.  

Local businesses are encouraged to stock some brochures and help promote  
our  town of Toodyay.  So please, if you are interested, drop in to the Tood-
yay Visitor Centre and pick up some brochures  to help spread the word of 

what our wonderful Shire has to offer. 

Australian Time Trials: Toodyay to Gidgegannup 
Australian  Time  Trials  Association  (ATTA)  is  holding  the Mark Webb 
Memorial  Time  Trial between Toodyay and Gidgegannup on Sunday, 
3 February  2019  from  7.00am to 11.00am.   Competitors  will start on 
Stirling Terrace near the Medical Centre and travel down Toodyay Road for 
44km to the finish line at the crest of the hill on the way into Gidgegannup. 

ATTA holds individual time trials where riders take off from the Start at one 
minute intervals and are not permitted to ride together at any time.  During 
this event riders are instructed to stay to the 
far left hand side of the road, remaining 
on the shoulder of the road for the  dura-
tion  of the event.  They are allowed to 
overtake slower riders but must then 
move back to the left side of the road. 

For any queries please contact Australian 
Time Trials Association Inc. on: 

 admin@atta.asn.au 

http://www.australianadventurepassport.com/
mailto:admin@atta.asn.au

